SUFAC

Meeting Minutes for 22 Oct. 2009
I. Call to Order

SUFAC Chair Lynsy Beckett called the meeting to order at 5:16pm.
II. Roll Call

a. Members Present: Lynsy Beckett, Matt Kehl, OFO, Jessica Olive, Joe Xiong, Ryan Conohan, Lindy Vang, John Landrum, Sophie Nelson, Matt Balson, Dominic Petroni, Tiffany Wilhelm, Jeff Watts
III. Recognition of Guests –Mike Stearney- Dean of students
IV. Reports

a. OFO: Contingency is $37, 428.28. Small org start up is $1200.00. 
b. Senate: no report 
c. Vice Chair: we will be meeting in MAC 201 for the next few weeks. 
d. Chair: next week is the chancellor inauguration. There is a program called Donate a Book. The carnival next week to meet the chancellor. The Kress meeting was on Monday and we discussed some of the current issues that are taking place. WE discussed logistics for when people want to hold events. We are in the process of setting up another meeting to discuss possibilities of what will happen. Budgets are available tomorrow, Oct. 23.

V. Approval of Agenda- Lynsy entertained a motion to entertain the agenda. Matt motioned. Ryan seconded. Jessica called the question. Jessica acclimated. 

VI. Approval of Minutes- Lynsy entertained a motion to approve the minutes. Jessica motioned. Ryan seconded. Jessica called the question. Matt acclimated. 

VII. Discussion Items
a. Dean of Students Auxiliary Budget: SUFAC is a huge responsibility and I thank you for stepping up and taking responsibility. This is the 6th or 7th year we have come to SUFAC and not asked for an increase. 2009-2010 budgets is the allocated budget for the Dean of Students and Campus Life. The second column is how we will actually spend the money. The third column is what we will be proposing to SUFAC for the upcoming year budget. All travel has been prohibited and funds that were allocated for some desired travel was leftover as well as a hired LTE that left sooner that imagined left us more money than anticipated. 2010- 2011 brings us back to the request. The overall funding of the student affairs division receives about 2.6 million dollars. 1.2 million are segregated fees going to Office of student Life and Health Services. 4 million dollars is for aid to individuals, it is flowed back to students. The Dean of Students office deals with $30,000 of segregated fees, $17,000 is for the Insights program. We have no S&E money in our office at all. The columns past the requested amount is a projection for a few upcoming years. We are not trying to create an operating margin. We don’t want to request money to exceed our needs. From 2009 out we are planning on not having a cash balance. Jessica asked if the 9% was going to student life and health services. She then asked why they bring in their own budgets. The Dean of Students office oversees all these departments that is why the numbers are included. He is trying to point out that only 9% is funded by segregated fees. Matt asked if he could go into a little bit more detail on the dean of students’ portion of the classified staff. These are decisions made by my predecessor; the administrative assistants were funded 83%. Those are fringe benefits on summer student help. That is a one year only phenomenon. If we use GPR funds for a position we have to have FTE money; state policy prohibits us to use other money for those positions other than segregated fees. Matt asked what the operating S&E for campus life goes to. It goes to professional positions in our office. Miscellaneous expenses in our office as well for those positions. Matt asked what the 16,000 in sales and changes that came in under actual. He stated it then came back out. Mike was unsure, but he suspects it may be the Insight that was misplaced. For a reference to the board, matt asked because there may have been something that was taken advantage of last year and it should be done because it brings in money. Matt stated that if the board is uncertain of what certain things are ask Mike he can help us out. Jessica asked what the interest income column on the spreadsheet was. Small funds that are brought into the office that gains interest. Jessica asked what is done with that money. It is just added to the budget and spent. Matt asked if there was an oncoming trend of interest. The only cells that we can work with are those that are highlighted. The amounts come from the University budget office so we don’t have a whole lot of say in that. It is an accidental trend and it is not much of a trend because of the variation. 

b. Org Budget Presentation: in the past there have been mistakes and problems in the forms including things not adding up. Tonight we would like to give you the opportunity to see the forms and we will get more in depth closer to November. Budget forms are available to the orgs Oct. 23. Matt discussed a sample SUFAC budget to the board so that members are able to ask questions and have a discussion on the material that will be presented. 

VIII. Action Items-

a. Phlash TV request: in the past there have been mistakes and problems in the forms including things not adding up. Tonight we would like to give you the opportunity to see the forms and we will get more in depth closer to November. Budget forms are available to the orgs Oct. 23. Matt discussed a sample SUFAC budget to the board so that members are able to ask questions and have a discussion on the material that will be presented. 

b. International Club request: Jessica motioned to enter committee of the whole for 45 minutes. Ryan seconded. Jessica called the question. Voice vote passed. Enter at 6:11. There was a discussion on each of the four requests. Jessica motioned to exit committee of the whole. Ryan seconded. Jessica called the question. Matt acclimated. Jessica motioned to approve food for thought. Sophie seconded. Matt called the question. Roll call vote passed 7-2-2. Lynsy entertained the motion to approve the Taste of India request. Jessica seconded. Matt called the question. Roll call vote failed 1-8-2. Matt motioned to approve dinner for $1 in full. Jessica seconded. Jessica called the question. Roll call vote passed 9-0-2. Matt motioned to approve Terror on the Fox. Jessica seconded. Matt stated that in the guidelines it states they must talk to OFO 5 weeks before the travel due date. They did not do that causing our guideline to go into effect and it needs a 2/3 vote. As a point of information it is not SUFAC’s job to state what is possible for OFO. OFO will have to deal with the problems that arise when they occur. Tiffany asked if they were allocated the money and they don’t go on the trip what happens to the money. The money would come back to SUFAC and because it is a contingency they don’t have the option to reallocate the funds. Jessica called the question. Roll call vote failed 5-4-2. 

IX. Announcements- Matt stated that everyone did a great job! We will continue to move forward. We will discuss your thoughts on the Dean of Students budget. Next week we have the Office of Student Life. 

X. Adjournment- Matt motioned to adjourn. Jessica seconded. Jessica called the question. Matt acclimated. Exit at 6:50.

Respectfully submitted by:

Amanda Hart

SUFAC Administrative Assistant
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